辽宁省鞍山市铁西区 2022-2023 学年八年级上学期期中英语

试题

一、单项选择

1. —Jeff, take	umbrella when yo	ou go out?						
—But there is no umbrella in the room.								
A. a; /	B. an; /	C. an; the	D. the; an					
2. —I'm just worrying	about the	_ of the English examina	ution.					
—Take it easy. I know y	you got an A.							
A. end	B. answer	C. result	D. rule					
3. —Can you catch wh	at I said?							
—Sorry, I canu	understand it becaus	e you speak very quickl	у.					
A. almost	B. probably	C. mostly	D. hardly					
4. — do you	exercise?							
—I play tennis	_ a week.							
A. How long, twice	A. How long, twiceB. How often, second C. How often, twice D. How long, second							
5. — Dad, could you buy me a mobile phone like this?								
— Sure, we can buy one than this, but it.								
A. a better; better the	han	B. a popular; as g	good as					
C. a more popular;	not as good as	D. a cheaper; as g	good as					
6. —Would you mind now? It's already midnight.								
—Sorry, I won't.								

A. singing B. not to sing C. don't sing D. not singing 7. English is important to us. We should try _____ it hard. B. studies C. not to study A. study D. to study 8. There is _____ milk in the fridge. Would you go to the shop and get _____? A. a little; any B. a few; some C. few; any D. little; some 9. —Look! She is drawing so well. —Yeah, I am so surprised. I ______ she could draw. A. don't know B. didn't know C. know D. knew 10. —Could you carry that heavy box for me?

试卷第1页,共10页

 – I'm strong enough.								
A. No problem	B. Not at all	C. Never mind	D. I can't agree					
more.								

二、补全对话4选4

根据对话内容,从对话后面的选项中选出填入空白处的最佳选项。(每个选项限用一次)

A: Hi, Cindy! Long time no see.

B: Hi, John! Yes. <u>11</u>

A: How long did you stay there?

B: For a week.

A: <u>12</u>

B: It was great. I visited many places. And the most exciting place was Disneyland.

A: <u>13</u>

B: Yes. It was crowded. I saw many Disney characters walking around the park.

A: Did you take any pictures with them?

B: Of course I did. I took pictures with Mickey Mouse and Donald Duck.

A: Wow! Wonderful! <u>14</u>

B: If you do, you'll certainly enjoy yourself.

A. Were there many people in Disneyland?

B. I hope to go there one day.

C. How was your trip?

D. I went to Shanghai on vacation last month.

三、完形填空

通读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后在每小题所给的四个选项中,选出一个最佳答案。

My mom has to work on Saturdays, so she can't often spend her weekend with me.

<u>15</u>, my aunt, Jenny, usually takes me to some interesting places on Saturdays. For example, she once took me to a sea museum, and asked me to study my favorite fish carefully.

Last Saturday, Jenny took me to an old people's home. She is a volunteer (志愿者)

there. She often goes to <u>16</u> the work there in her free time. There were a lot of old

试卷第2页,共10页

people there. Jenny introduced me to some of them. They <u>17</u> me warmly. They were kind and made me <u>18</u> my grandparents. Then Jenny asked me to read the newspaper for them. I was glad to do that. I read <u>19</u> so that they could hear me clearly.

Later, Jenny and I had lunch with them. I sat together with a man and two women. During lunch, they told me stories about their <u>20</u>. The man said he was a guide when he was 21. He has been to more than ten countries when he was twenty. The two women were from <u>22</u> countries-Mrs. Wang came from China, and Mrs. Guleed was from South Africa. They <u>23</u> their days in their hometowns. It sounded interesting.

After lunch, Jenny played the piano and we sang along to the beautiful $\underline{24}$. When it was time to say goodbye, I felt a bit sad. I was sure I would miss them after I went back home. It was a really valuable experience.

15.	A.	Suddenly	B. L ¹	uckily	C.	Sadly	D.	Badly
16.	Α.	help with	B. as	sk for	C.	put up	D.	look up
17.	Α.	missed	B. ar	nswered	C.	welcomed	D.	stopped
18.	Α.	shout at	B. lis	sten to	C.	talk to	D.	think of
19.	Α.	loudly	В. qı	uickly	C.	interestingly	D.	quietly
20.	Α.	ages	B. lo	ooks	C.	lives	D.	dreams
21.	Α.	old	B. fa	at	C.	thin	D.	young
22.	Α.	popular	B. di	ifferent	C.	special	D.	small
23.	A.	described	B. fc	orgot	C.	started	D.	worried
24.	A.	result	B. m	nind	C.	music	D.	radio



25. The big sale will last _____.

C. three weeks A. one week B. two weeks D. four weeks

试卷第3页,共10页

26.	The biggest saving	g is off.				
	A. 25%	B. 30%	C.	50%	D.	80%
27.	A camera is norma	ally ¥4000. In the sale it i	s	·		
	A. □3000	B. □2000	C.	□1200	D.	□1000
28.	According to the p	oster, if you want to know	w m	ore information, you	can	·
	A. go through the	website	В.	make a phone call	C.	send an e-mail
		D. write a letter				

Liu Zhizhuo is a college student. He is also a volunteer in the fight against desertification (沙漠化). He was one of the "Most Beautiful Chinese College Students" last year.

Since 2016, Liu has been growing plants in Minqin. There are deserts everywhere. In that summer, after a long journey, Liu and eight of his schoolmates arrived there for the first time.

They woke up at 6:00 in the morning and walked towards one of the deserts with grass, trees and necessary things every day. They would stay there for several days. They get sunburned under strong sunshine, and their eyes would be hurt by the sand. Food was also a problem for them every day.

Liu set up the group "Lyu Ge", and he hoped to plant more green plants in the deserts. And the group now has 800 members from 30 universities. Liu has returned in Minqin every summer with his team since 2016 and the members of the team has grown each year.

At the same time, he also realized the local villagers were not rich. He and his team began to plant some useful plants to help them. These special plants can stop desertification, and they can also be sold for their medical use. The local villagers could make money from

them.

29. What is Liu Zhizhuo like according to the text?

A. He's quiet and strict. B. He's funny and quiet.

C. He's smart and helpful. D. He's serious and noisy.

30. What problem might Liu Zhizhuo meet in the deserts?

A. Having little food.B. Planting more plants.

C. Getting a heart problem.

D. Hurting the sand.

31. What can the group "Lyu Ge" do?

试卷第4页,共10页

- A. Help sick people get better. B. Help more people move out.
- C. Get more vegetables for people in the deserts. D. Grow more trees in the deserts.
- 32. What may happen to the local people later?
 - A. They may cut down all the trees. B. They may get richer than before.
 - C. They may move to other places. D. They won't grow any special plants.

Many people today like exercise. Some like to run, and some like to walk. Others dance or play balls. They do different kinds of exercise. Why do people like exercising? It's good for their health. And exercise helps make them tired, so they sleep better at night.

You may like to run. If you do, take care of your feet. Make sure you have the right shoes. Some people like to run on roads, but they must watch out for cars.

Walking is a good exercise. You may take a long walk in the park. It's more fun if you don't go alone. Go with a friend. The two of you may have a great time.

Some people like to swim. But others don't like to go into the water. If you like this kind of exercise, make sure that someone is watching you. You must always take care when you are in the water. Jumping a rope (跳绳) or riding a bike is also good exercise. There are many other exercises. Find out what you like. You may need help at first. Some people often do exercise, and they can help you. Do exercise every day, and you will know what it makes you feel.

33. The passage tells us about _____.

 A. running
 B. swimming
 C. walking
 D. exercise

 34. If you want to run for exercise, you should
 ______.

 A. have the right shoes
 B. run fast on the roads

 C. go with a friend
 D. let someone watch you

35. In the passage there are _____ kinds of exercise.

A. 5 B. 6 C. 7 D. 8

36. What should you do if you want to do exercise?

A. Find out what you like. B. Ask for help at first.

C. Exercise every day. D. A, B and C

五、阅读还原4选4

Nearly every parent says that we never grow up, even when we are 16 or 17 years old. 37 For example, when I need to stay at home alone, they always worry about me and my life without them.

<u>38</u> They buy their children pretty clothes, cool shoes, expensive school things, and even a dear bike. They think they always do everything for their children. They only want their children to get good grades in the exams in return.

But why their children still can't understand them? Does it mean that they still want more material things? No. In fact, what they want is a true family. What does a true family mean?

No children want to be looked as little ones.

阅读短文,从文后的选项中选择合适句子还原到文中。(每个选项限用一次)

A. Parents always think they have given the best things to their children.

B. Then the children and their parents could understand each other more.

C. I think it means a place where we can hide ourselves from the cold world outside.

D. In their eyes, we are always little ones and always do wrong things.

六、用所给单词的正确形式填空

- 41. I'm sure we will have an _____ (enjoy) vacation.
- 42. Most households now own at _____ (little) one car.

43. She is _____ (true) talented in sports.

44. I was so hungry so I _____ (choose) something to eat.

45. We had a _____ (discuss) about where to go.

七、短文选词填空

根据短文内容,用方框中所给的单词填空。(每个单词限用一次)

they write watch two and so famous as happen for

China is a great country with more than 5,000 years of history. There are many places of interest. They attract (吸引) millions of tourists from all over the world every year. Many mountains, such <u>46</u> Mount Tai, Mount Emei, Mount Hua are very famous. People like go to Mount Tai <u>47</u> the sun rise (升起).

There are many rivers in China. The Yangtze River is the longest one and the <u>48</u> longest one is the Yellow River. They are the birthplaces of Chinese culture because Chinese ancestors (祖先) were born in the areas. Compared to the rivers in China, there are also a great number of lakes. One of <u>49</u> lakes is the West Lake. Have you heard of the story about Xu Xian and White Snake? It is said that the story <u>50</u> on the West Lake. The West Lake is the best place that I have ever visited. It lies in Hangzhou, Zhejiang Province. The scenery is <u>51</u> attractive that visitors often lose <u>52</u> in it. The West Lake is famous <u>53</u> not only its special scenery but some beautiful poems. The great poets Bai Juyi and Su Dongpo <u>54</u> plenty of poems. <u>55</u> the surrounding (周边) area of the West Lake is the home of the famous Dragon Well Tea. The tea is good for people's health.

Have you ever been to the West Lake? If not, look for a chance to go to the fantastic place!

八、阅读回答问题

In the USA, each year, students take part in a kind of competition called the Science Olympiad.

It has a lot of different events. Students go there to show how much they know about the science of music, biology, chemistry and others. My best event is forestry. The big day had come at last! First, I went to watch the tower building competition.

That's when students build small towers and put heavy things on top of it. They hope they

can hold them up. One of my schoolmates was putting things on her tower. She was nervous,

and in the end it was too heavy for her tower to hold it—it broke! I felt bad for her.

After lunch, I helped some teammates with their events. One was geography, and the other was history. I don't know much about those things, so I just watched my teammates do most of the work.

At last, it was time for my favorite event—forestry. The rules were easy. We had to look

试卷第7页,共10页

at more than 40 different kinds of leaves and find out which plants they were from. We also had to answer some questions about the uses of each leaf. I knew almost all of the leaves and could answer most of the questions. I had spent more than a month studying on the Internet to get ready. At the end, it was time for the awards (颁奖). I was nervous, because the forestry awards were last. We won second place in the whole state! A nice man gave me a medal and smiled at me.

根据短文内容,回答下列问题。

56. What is the Science Olympiad ?

57. Is forestry the author's (作者的) best event?

58. Why did the author feel bad for the first event?

59. Where did the author prepare for his event?

60. Which prize did the author's team win, the second or the last?

九、完成句子

61. 在中国你可以看到相当多的瀑布。

You can see ______ waterfalls in China.

62. 比赛因大雨取消。

The game was canceled ______ the heavy rain.

63. 他病得一点儿也不想吃东西。

He was so ill that he ______ eating.

64. 克莱尔有很多爱好,例如下国际象棋、阅读和游泳。

Claire has many bobbies, _____ playing chess, reading and swimming.

65. 只要我们不断努力,永不放弃,总有一天我们会实现梦想的。

We'll achieve our dreams some day ______ we keep trying and never give up.

66. 媒体在影响舆论方面发挥着重要作用。

The media ______ in influence people's opinions.

试卷第8页,共10页

67. 我只是开个玩笑,但是他却把它当真了。

I just joked, but he _____.

68. 他总是乐于帮助那些有困难的人。

He ______ help those in trouble.

69. 他能做到扬人之长。

He has the ability to ______ the best in others.

70. 在 20 世纪 40 年代, 第一批电脑比小轿车还大。

_____, the first computers were bigger than cars.

十、电子邮件

71. 假设你是王丹, 霍莉(Holly)是两年前就读于你学校的交换生, 昨天你收到了她

的电子邮件。请根据下面的邮件及提示内容,用英语给她回一封邮件。

Dear Wang Dan,

Long time no see! How is everything going? I miss you very much. I think you must be more beautiful now. Write and tell me what you look like now.

Yours,

Holly

提示: 1.比以前高了, 更健康了;

2.看电视、玩电脑游戏的时间少了,学习的时间多了;

3.性格变得外向了, 交了更多的朋友, 也愿意跟朋友诉说烦恼;

4. ·····_°

要求:1. 语句通顺、语意连贯;2. 用上所有提示内容并且适当发挥;3. 80词左右。 邮件的开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

De	ar Holly,								
	Long	time	no	see!	Ι	also	miss	you	very
mu	ıch								

试卷第9页,共10页

Come to visit me if you are free.

Yours,

Wang Dan

页,共10页

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/74706002614</u> <u>1006025</u>